



Committed to Safeguarding

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee,

Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 24

16th March, 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had a really busy art week and all our pupils have been engaged in exciting and inspirational art activities. A visiting artist worked with all classes from year 2 to year 6



Notes for your diary

Tuesday 27th March - Easter egg hunt

Wednesday 28th March – School photographer

Thursday 29th March - Last day of term

Monday 16th April – Children return to school for first day of the summer term

to create a fantastic art installation made entirely from recycled materials. It has been displayed in our new entrance area and looks amazing.

All of our younger pupils have also been involved in lots of extra art activities. Year 1 had a wonderful time at the National Gallery where

they took part in a really interesting workshop on Myths and Legends. They have been creating beautiful mythical creatures in class.

3U went to the National Maritime Museum to learn all about polar explorers. The children really enjoyed this experience.

Our Year 6 pupils have gone to the fire station this afternoon to take part in Junior Citizens event which was organised by the Metropolitan police. The children will take part in a series of realistic scenarios to help them to understand how to keep themselves safe if faced with a dangerous situation.

Seventeen of our Year 5 and 6 pupils are taking part in the Lewisham swimming gala this afternoon. They were very excited about going off to represent the school and we are very proud of them all.



















School Meals

The cost of school meals will increase to £2.20 per day (£11 per week) with effect from 1st May, 2018.

School Photographer

The school photographer will be here on Wednesday 28th March. This will be for individual, siblings in school, twins and class photos of the children from Nursery to Year 6. Please ensure that your child comes to school in **full school uniform**. If you would like a family group taken please come to the Main Hall from 8.30 am, children will not be marked late if they are waiting for a family photo.

Our Lady of Lourdes parish

First Communion Programme 2017/18

The next session will be this Saturday 21st April. The children will be in the church and the parents in the hall, both at 10:00am. Please do arrive before 10:00am so that the sessions can start and finish on time; teas and coffees will be available in the hall from 9:45am.

We will be covering Chapter 6 "Forgiveness" and preparation for First Reconciliation on 28th April.

Please do use the time before the next meeting to help your child complete as much of their book as we have covered so far, as a few children are a bit behind – thanks you.

Lenten Lunches: The tradition of providing soup lunches on the Sundays in Lent to help raise funds for charity continues this weekend. Please join us in the hall at 12:00 midday this Sunday for the final one this Lent – the St Vincent de Paul Society members are this week's providers.

Events organised by Parents & Friends

🔉 *Easter Egg Hunt* 📚

It's nearly time for the famous hunt, taking place on *Tuesday, 27th March* for all children from Nursery to Year 6 (£1 per child).

To make this possible we need Easter Egg & donations from our wonderful parents. If possible, we would ask for one egg for each the Infants and the Juniors. We need over 400 eggs! Donations can be dropped off at the school office.

If your child has allergies please provide an egg (or suitable alternative) for them, labelling it clearly with their name and class. Please let us know at stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com as well.

Events organised by Parents & Friends

We need your help

We have an exciting new project on the horizon and we are searching for a project manager. If you have a husband/wife/uncle/grandparent etc who has some experience with construction or carpentry, even if just as a hobby, and would like to help us out one weekend for a creative community project that will improve our children's playtime please get in touch by emailing stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com or via your PTA WhatsApp representative.

Family Bingo Night

The Family Bingo Night will be back on Friday 27th April from 6.15 in the Main Hall. Full details to follow nearer the time and we look forward to seeing you all there.

Dates for your diary

🛓 Cake Sale - 18th May 🛓

School Disco - June 2018 Family Fun Day - 14th July

Attendance & Punctuality for this week

Please ensure that your child arrives in the playground in time to line up (by 8.45 for all pupils from year 1 to 6) with their class when the bell is rung. If your child is coming in after their class each day then it is really important that you and your child leave home a little earlier to rectify this problem.

Total 41 late children throughout the school.

<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception C	96%	1	Year 2CL	94%	2	Year 4T	98%	4
Reception B	97%	4	Year 2FM	96%	0	Year4L	96%	9
Year 1 A	97%	7	Year 3U	96%	1	Year 5K	96%	3
Year 1 D	98%	1	Year 3A	99%	4	Year 5/6F	99%	2
						Year 6M	99%	3

Margaret Hanrahan

















